




   
  

  
  

  
 

  
 

   

 
 

   
     

  
 

   
 

   
   

  

  
  

 

   
 

  
  

    

The rate of positive tests, called the positivity rate, also climbed from about 4.3 percent a week ago to 
5.2 percent Wednesday. The rate is an indication of how aggressively the virus is spreading in the 

community. 

In recent weeks, Maine CDC workers hadn't been able to process all of the test results coming in to 
weed out duplicate positive test results, causing a backlog that resulted in thousands of tests being 
processed several days or more than a week after they were initially reported to the state. Without the 
backlog, the reports are now more reflective of current trends. 

Maine's infection rate is close to the national average, with Maine reporting 27.4 cases per 100,000 
people -on a seven-day average-compared to the national average of 28, according to the Harvard 
Global Health Institute. 

Since the pandemic began, Maine has reported 95,833 cases of COVID-19 and 1,083 deaths. 

On the vaccination front, 888,802 people have received their final dose, representing 66.1 percent of 
the state's 1.3 million residents. 

Meanwhile, officials with Central Maine Healthcare in Lewiston on Tuesday asked the Mills 
administration to add a testing option to the mandate that health care workers must be vaccinated 
against COVID-19. Steve Littleson, president and CEO of Central Maine Healthcare, said that with 
more than 200 staff leaving their jobs rather than getting vaccinated, it will result in Central Maine 
Medical Center cutting services, including neonatal intensive care, pediatric hospital admissions and 
trauma care. 

But Mills rejected the idea, and none of the other major health care systems in the state-MaineHealth, 
Northern Light Health and MaineGeneral Medical Center -is requesting a testing option. 

CHANGING THEIR MINDS 

The hospitals are reporting that about 90 percent or more of their workers are vaccinated leading up to 
Friday, which is the last day that health care employees can get their shots and comply with an Oct. 29 
deadline to be fully vaccinated. People who get the Johnson & Johnson shot on Friday will be fully 
immunized two weeks after the shot is given. 

Paul Bolin, senior vice president and chief human resources officer for Northern Light Health, said in a 
conference call with reporters on Wednesday that 95.5 percent of the system's more than 12,000 
employees are fully vaccinated, and he expects the percentage to increase. 

"We are seeing people each day change their mind and make the decision to become vaccinated," 
Bolin said. 

Bolin said Northern Light does not expect "any significant curtailments of our operations" after the 
mandate goes into effect. MaineHealth reported a 94 percent vaccination rate among its employees 
through Oct. 1. 

Lambrew said spread of the virus in health care facilities has caused disruptions in the workforce, 
including "dozens" of COVID-19 outbreaks. 

"The best thing we can do against that virus is vaccination," Lambrew said. 
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